Western Slope Reining Horse Association

Board Meeting Minutes

October 12, 2021

Present: Ray Stephenson, Bub Poplin, Cody Stark, Martha Grimes, Gary Vickrey, Leigh Taylor, Kjersten Davis, Desiree Hardin, Janet Pearcey, Kelsey Rhyne, Veronika Miller and Darlyne Woodward.

This meeting of WSRHA was held via Zoom on October 12 at 6:30 pm.

Minutes:

Minuets from August 10 were motioned for by Veronika Miller and seconded by Gary Vickrey. The minutes were approved and passed. But needed to amend that the motion was passed.

Treasury Report:

Janet Pearcey will email out the current accounting report.

Buckle Bonanza

There was discussion about how we are offering in the Redshirt Futurity. Our guidelines are that any horse could not have been in shown in any Category 2 event before their 4-year-old year.

Martha Grimes brought to the board the approval of the videographer/photographer's hotel accommodations.

This was motioned for by Janet Pearcey and seconded by Cody Stark. This was voted and passed by the board.

Ray Stephenson and Caryn Gibson have been working on a Wine and Cheese party for Saturday night during the Buckle Bonanza. Ray will send out an email with final costs and quanaties and we can vote on it through the email.

Ray Stephenson and Bub Poplin presented the idea of offering pizza on Friday night for the exhibitors during the Buckle Bonanza.

Martha Grimes made a motion and Kelsey Rhyne seconded it. The board voted to approve the motion and it passed.

Show Committee:

The Buckle Bonanza buckles have arrived.

The October schooling show looks like a lot of day haul ins, and about 20 stalls.

Awards Committee:

All buckles and awards are ready for the Buckle Bonanza.

Other Business:

Ray Stephenson presented to the Board the approval of a step and repeat backdrop to use at all WSRHA events. Fast Signs would do it and Ray would make a pvc frame for it.

This led to a discussion to create a sponsor type banner/pop up banner to use in win photos etc.

Motioned for by Martha Grimes and seconded by Kelsey Rhyne. It was approved and passed by the Board.

Working on ball caps/beanies other items that have WSRHA to hand out for drag award winners or to sell.

Discussion of the banquet will come after the Buckle Bonanza. Looking at the third week in January.

At the Buckle Bonanza we need all the help gathering scribes, looking for any volunteers.

Motion to adjourn was made by Veronika Miller and Martha Grimes seconded it. The Board then approved the ending of the meeting at 7:05 pm.